
CHERRY VALLEY & ROCHDALE WATER DISTRICT 
BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS’ MEETING 

 
MEETING MINUTES 

August 28, 2017 
10:00 A.M. 

 
I. CALL TO ORDER – The meeting was called to order by Kevin M. Bergin at 10:00 A.M. 

The following were in attendance: 
 
Kevin M. Bergin, Chairman   Michael L. DellaCava, Commissioner 
Benjamin Morris, Superintendent   Barry Bachrach, Attorney 
Greg Buteau, Customer    Tom Lennon, Customer 
Carla Davis, Recording Secretary 
 

II. APPROVE MINUTES 
A. August 14, 2017 –Commissioner DellaCava motioned to approve the Minutes of August 

14, 2017. Seconded by Chairman Bergin. All in favor. Approved. 
 

III. FINANCE 
A. Approve August 21, 2017 Warrants – Commissioner DellaCava motioned to approve 

the August 21, 2017 warrants. Seconded by Chairman Bergin. All in favor. Approved. 
B. Approve August 28, 2017 Warrants – Commissioner DellaCava motioned to approve 

the August 28, 2017 warrants. Seconded by Chairman Bergin. All in favor. Approved. 
C. Treasurer’s Report – Jen Wood, Treasurer, reviewed the July Treasurer’s report with 

the board.  
 

IV. ADMINISTRATION 
A. Davis - Green Street Lot Proposal – Attorney Bachrach began with stating that in a 

nutshell, the Board has the authority via the Enabling Acts to approve and accept the 
gate proposal, as long as it’s in the best interest of the District. Also, because the 
amount of the District’s share is below $10,000, we will not have to send it for bids. He 
would like to review the contract from the contractor first before moving forward. Also, 
keep in mind that the homeowner will pay for all other costs associated with the project 
including fencing, labor, etc. In addition, the homeowner is also installing three poles 
with electric and we would be able to access power from that in case we need to have 
power for a booster station in the future. Mr. Buteau: In order to proceed, doesn’t the 
Board need an article passed at a Special or Annual District meeting to approve this? 
Attorney Bachrach stated that the board has the full authority to move forward and it can 
be ratified at a Special or Annual District meeting at a separate date. Attorney Bachrach 
also mentioned the fact that the District staff may not use the gate every single day, but 
things could change, especially if a booster station is installed. The question was raised 
about the total cost by Mr. Lennon. He and Commissioner DellaCava were under the 
impression that the quote for the District’s share was $18,000. The Superintendent and 
Chairman both agreed that amount was indeed the total – not the District’s share. The 
total would be split between the homeowner and the District. Another concern that was 
suggested was that we should research the contractor to ensure they are reputable. We 
want assurance that we will have a contract with the homeowner to guarantee the 
easement and power availability. We would have to also clarify that we can work on the 
property if needed when installing electric for the potential booster station. 
Commissioner DellaCava asked if possible, would the homeowner dig the trench and 
lay the pipe for the electricity ahead of time to save us costs in the future? We would 



have to ask Tata and Howard to clarify what the requirements are for a chlorinator for a 
500k gal tank. The board agreed that they want Attorney Bachrach to get more 
information about the homeowner’s request, information about the contractor, electric 
easement and the District’s total amount. Superintendent Morris will check the 
requirements for the chlorinator. Attorney Bachrach and Superintendent Morris will 
coordinate after they receive the clarified information. Mr. Lennon asked if we need the 
homeowner’s permission to get power in the future. Yes, because it is his property and 
we would have to access his property to get power to our easement. We can’t seek 
permission solely from National Grid. We also should clarify where the power would go 
– on his property or on the easement. One thing for sure is that we can’t have the power 
impede the easement. So therefore, yes, we would need homeowner permission. 
Commissioner DellaCava asked is there would be any insurance changes if we upgrade 
the gate. That is another thing we would have to check on and inquire with our liability 
insurance company. It will most likely be beneficial as opposed to increasing. 

B. Termination Policy Revisions – As recommended by Attorney Bachrach, a motion 
was made by Commissioner DellaCava to table this topic until next meeting. Seconded 
by Chairman. Bergin. All in favor. Approved.   
 

V. OPERATIONS 
A. Superintendent’s Report 

1. Inter-connection Automation Project Update – Tata & Howard are monitoring the 
pressures right now to complete an analysis. They contacted the Superintendent to get 
the pressures so they may determine what type of valves or gages to install. Mr. Buteau 
about the pressure reducing valve. Worcester already has one however, they believe it 
needs replacement because it was not installed to accommodate us. It may need 
updating or replacing.  
2. Hydrant Flushing/Gate Valve Operations Update – The Cherry Valley section is 
complete with no issues. The Rochdale section is starting today. Already they have 
received indication that the pressure has dropped significantly – down to 28 lbs. We 
need to monitor this so we do not drop any lower. Hopefully by Wednesday, we can rely 
on the tank to help with the flushing but as of now we can’t depend on it – only pump 
run. 

 
VI. COMMUNICATIONS 
 
VII. PERSONNEL 

 
VIII. DATE OF NEXT MEETING 

A. Approval of Next Meeting – Commissioner DellaCava motioned to have the next 
meeting on September 11, 2017 at 10am. Seconded by Chairman Bergin. All in favor. 
Approved. 
 

IX. EXECUTIVE SESSION  
Commissioner DellaCava motioned to enter into executive session to review and 
approve the executive session meeting minutes of August 14, 2017 and to discuss 
litigation strategy pursuant to G.L. c. 30A, § 21(3), and to discuss acting under the 
authority of any general or special law pursuant to G.L. c 30A, § 21(7).  He further 
motioned that upon the conclusion of executive session, the Board will adjourn today’s 
meeting with no further discussion. Chairman Bergin declared that discussing strategy 
with respect to collective bargaining or litigation during the open meeting may have a 
detrimental effect on the bargaining position of the Cherry Valley and Rochdale Water 
District. Seconded by Chairman Bergin. 



Roll call: Commissioner DellaCava, Yes. Chairman Bergin, Yes. All in favor. Approved. 
Executive Session began at 10:59 A.M. 
 

A. ADJOURNMENT - Commissioner DellaCava motioned to adjourn the meeting. 
Seconded by Chairman Bergin. All in favor. Approved. Meeting adjourned at 11:25 A.M.  

 
 
 
 
 

“This institution is an equal opportunity provider, and employer.” 


